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On 24 May 2018, continuing on his commitment to reform certain outdated U.S. space industry 
policies, President Trump signed the new Space Policy Directive – 2 (Directive). This new 
framework is designed to help foster U.S. dominance in the highly-competitive global space 
industry and requires new rules and regulations focused on five key areas:  
 

 commercial launch and re-entry licensing;  

 commercial remote sensing;  

 reorganization of the Department of Commerce;  

 management of radio frequency spectrum process; and 

 export licensing requirements. 

 

Commercial launch and re-entry 

No later than 1 February 2019, the Secretary of Transportation, in coordination with members of 
the National Space Council, shall rescind and/or propose revisions to current regulations, 
consistent with the policy set forth in the Directive, with respect to commercial space flight 
launch and re-entry, and will consider a single license for all types of commercial space flight 
launch and re-entry operations while replacing prescriptive requirements with performance-
based criteria. Additionally, the Directive requires further coordination amongst various agencies 
to minimize existing requirements for commercial space flight operations conducted at federal 
launch ranges. 

 

Commercial remote sensing 

The Directive requires the Secretary of Commerce to review existing regulations adopted by the 
Department of Commerce under Title II of the Land Remote Sensing Policy Act of 1992 (51 U.S.C. 
60101 et seq.) for consistency with the Directive’s policy and rescind or propose new regulations 
to achieve such purposes. Following this initial review, the Secretary of Commerce, in 
coordination with other agencies, shall prepare and deliver to the Director of the Office of 
Management and Budget a legislative proposal to encourage expansion of commercial remote 
sensing activities.   

 

Reorganization of the Department of Commerce 

To further facilitate administration of commercial space flight activities under "one roof," the 
Directive requires the Secretary of Commerce to propose the creation of a sole administrative 
entity within the Department of Commerce.   
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Radio frequency spectrum management 

The Directive requires agencies to present a consolidated report to the president on addressing 
and improving the current inefficiencies with the allocation of space sector radio spectrum 
activities at the International Telecommunication Union (ITU) and other forums. This is arguably 
the most significant economic growth sector in the United States as new wireless and internet 
market entrants face unprecedented pressure for more spectrum capacity for commercial wireless 
broadband services and applications.   
 

Export licensing regulations 

Finally, the Directive requires agencies to review current ITAR/EAR export regulations and 
develop recommendations to the president to suggest modifications to the current export regime 
to keep pace with changes in technology and help remove the hurdles foreign parties face when 
discussing export-controlled space technology with U.S.-based companies.   

 
While the details of the specific rules and proposals originating from the Directive’s policy goals 
remain to be seen, the U.S. executive branch is continuing to take steps to help ensure American 
leadership in this critical space-based economic segment. 
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